
 
 

Visiting Dignitaries and International Guests 
Protocol 

 
 
 

Purpose 
 
We recognize that the City of Irvine is a popular destination for visitors from other 
cities and countries, including officials, dignitaries, and business leaders.  The 
purpose of this Protocol is to communicate the procedures involved with 
receiving guests respectfully and responsibly, and accommodating as best we 
can requests for meetings with City officials and staff. 
 
 
Protocol for Visitor Requests 
 
To allow for proper organization and planning, requests for visits must be 
submitted in writing to the City’s Multicultural Affairs Office in advance of the visit 
in a timeframe that gives the City ample opportunity to accommodate the visit; a 
minimum of four weeks prior to the proposed visit date is preferred. 
 
We will not accept requests for visits from travel or tour agencies for international 
guests.  The request must be in writing and from the governmental agency or 
bureau requesting the visit. 
 
The written request should include the following: 
 

 Proposed date of visit 

 Name of person or group initiating the visit 

 Statement of purpose for the visit, such as what type of information is 
requested 

 List of attendees, including titles 

 Contact information (name, title, phone number, and address) 

 Any other special needs or accommodations 
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Coordination of Visit 
 
The Multicultural Affairs Office has primary responsibility for coordinating official 
visits. 
 
Once a request has been received, a determination will be made as to how the 
request can be accommodated given the stated purpose of the visit.  While every 
effort will be made to accommodate requests for visits, if we are not able to meet 
the stated goals, City staff will contact the requesting party and, where 
appropriate, make suggestions for alternatives. 
 
Once a date is established, City staff will make all necessary arrangements to 
secure a location for the meeting and develop the content.  This may involve staff 
from various departments. 
 
Transportation to and from the City is the delegation’s responsibility.  The visiting 
delegation is also responsible for retaining the services of a translator, should 
one be necessary. 
 
 
Contact Information 
 
Emma Green 
Multicultural Affairs Coordinator 
One Civic Center Plaza 
Irvine, CA  92606 
 
Phone: 949-724-6340 
Fax: 949-724-6045 
Email: egreen@cityofirvine.org 
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